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Freedom of Information Request 
Thank you for your email, in which you ask for the following information from the Ministry of Justice (MoJ):

I am making a request under the Freedom of Information Act that how many criminal convictions were there in Crown Courts under the section 24a of Immigration Act 1971 in years 2010, 2011 and 2012
Your request has been handled under the Freedom of Information Act 2000 (FOIA).

I can confirm that the department holds the information that you have asked for, but we will not be providing all of it as some of the information is exempt from disclosure.

The number of offenders found guilty at the Crown Court for offences under section 24A of the Immigration Act 1971 in England and Wales from 2010 to 2011(the latest available), can be viewed in the table. 
However, please note that as court proceedings statistics for the year 2012 are planned to be published by the Ministry of Justice in May 2013, we will not be providing you this information. We are not obliged to provide information that is intended for future publication. This information is exempt from disclosure under the terms of section 22 (information intended for publication) of the FOIA.
In line with the terms of this exemption in the Freedom of Information Act, we have also considered whether it would be in the public interest for us to provide you with the information ahead of publication, despite the exemption being applicable. In this case, we have concluded that the public interest favours withholding the information.

When assessing whether or not it was in the public interest to disclose the information to you, we took into account the following factors:

Public interest considerations favouring disclosure

· There are public arguments in favour of disclosure of this information at the present time.  Disclosure would for example improve transparency in the operations of Government, and of the justice system in particular.

Public interest considerations favouring withholding the information

· There are public interest arguments against disclosure of this information at the present time.  These arguments include that is in the public interest to adhere to the existing publication process for official statistics, which includes time for the data to be collated and properly verified.

· It is also in the public interest to ensure that the publication of official information is a properly planned and managed process, to ensure that data are accurate once it is placed into the public domain.  It is also in the public interest to ensure that the information is available to all members of the public at the same time, and premature publication could undermine the principle of making the information available to all at the same time through the official publication process.

We reached the view that, on balance, the public interest is better served by withholding this information under Section 22 of the Act at this time.  After publication in May 2013, should you wish to submit a Freedom of Information request, I will be happy to provide further breakdowns of data for 2012.
You can find out more about Section 22 by reading the extract from the Act and some guidance points we consider when applying this exemption, attached at the end of this letter.

You can also find more information by reading the full text of the Act, available at http://www.legislation.gov.uk/ukpga/2000/36/section/22.
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